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  "Key Communicator" from the Desk of Tim Hadfield
December 18, 2012
Dear Key Stakeholder,

Please find below the highlights of the Board of Education meeting of December 10, 2012.



Highlights of Board of Education Meeting

December 10, 2012


CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES OF THE MONTH

Susan Manzullo, Secretary to a High School Assistant Principal, was recognized as the November “Classified Employee of the Month.”  Terry Stoll, with the Maintenance Department, is the December “Classified Employee of the Month.”  Due to the meeting being held at Hurricane Deck Elementary, Terry will be recognized at the January Board meeting on campus.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Two people spoke during the public comment section regarding copier bids and one person spoke regarding the gifted program.

CONSENT ITEMS

A.     Approve Regular Session Minutes and Documentation – November 12, 2012

B.     Approve Excellence in Education Nominations   

This month’s recipients are as follows:





	Dogwood Elementary
	Maggie Libby

	Hawthorn Elementary
	Allison Jolly

	Oak Ridge Intermediate
	Sharon Herz

	Middle School
	Jane Seifert

	High School/Horizons
	Cara Enos

	LCTC
	Lynn Cramer

	Hurricane Deck Elementary
	Johnna Gregory

	Osage Beach Elementary
	Kathy Oelschlager


C.     Accept Color Copier Bid from GFI Digital, Inc. as recommended.

D.     Approve Recommended Changes in the Prescription Drug Plan

· Implementing a step therapy program on a grandfathered approach.  The step therapy program covers 16 therapeutic classes of drugs and would only impact members filling new prescriptions.  A member filling for the first time that falls into one of the 16 classes and is a name brand drug will be directed to a generic alternative.

· Schedule II narcotics would be monitored for frequent use.  On the third fill over a 60-day supply within a 180-day period the claim will flag and MedTrak would allow only one more fill before following up with the physician.

· Medication Recommendations – Prior authorization for Isotretinoin (acne medicine) since it is being used by more adults, but include other acne medications without prior authorization.  Implement prior authorization on Cox-2 inhibitors (i.e. Celebrex).  Any member currently on this would not be impacted.  Remove prior authorization on Zofran and include vitamin D and K with prior authorization.

E.     Approve Revised Student Advisors Policy as presented.


The Board approved consent items as presented.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

A. 
PROPOSAL REGARDING LEGAL COUNSEL

Superintendent Hadfield shared advice from Susan Goldammer, a lead attorney of the Missouri School Board’s Association, in relation to possible legal counsel attending Board meetings.  Following discussion the consensus of the Board was to continue utilizing legal counsel in the current fashion, on an as-needed case-by-case situation.

B. 
PROPOSAL TO RECORD BOARD MEETINGS

Mrs. Roma France provided a proposal to the Board of Education to record Board meetings in a professional manner, including a diagram of the Board room set up and the required media room with a person to man it.  The approximate cost for equipment is $20,000-$25,000.  Board Docs software offered through Missouri School Boards’ Association was also recommended as a means to provide documents for the Board.  The Board directed Mrs. France to research costs for microphones only and provide this information to the Board in the near future.

NEW BUSINESS

A.        LCTC ANNUAL REPORT 

Three students, Ashley Beard from Camdenton in Teacher Education; Tiffany Wilson from School of the Osage in Health Occupations II; and Ali Bradney from Camdenton in Agriculture; presented information about their area of study in Career Technical Education.  Dr. Gail White, Director of the Lake Career & Technical Center, presented the annual report regarding LCTC Programs.  LCTC goals were correlated with the District’s strategic plan.

B.
INTERVENTIONS REPORT

In Dr. Kindwall’s absence due to another professional obligation, Leslie Luttrell, Assistant Director of Interventions, presented information related to the Camdenton R-III Interventions Department.  Ms. Luttrell shared progress on goals as well as several success stories.

C.
GIFTED REPORT

Mrs. Lucinda Varner, Capstone Coordinator, presented the annual report on Gifted Education.  One area of focus is parent involvement which is being fulfilled through various activities.

D.
MSIP 5 INFORMATION

Dr. Brian Henry and Dr. Tim Hadfield presented information regarding the requirements of the new accreditation model under MSIP 5.  Documents from the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education were reviewed on this topic including an MSIP 5 Brochure, an MSIP 5 Flyer, an MSIP 5 Guidance Document, and MSIP 5 Cut Scores & Percentages.  A summary was provided comparing MSIP 4 to the new MSIP 5 with five standards:  academic achievement, subgroup achievement, college and career readiness, attendance, and graduation rate.

E.
PATRON INSIGHT SURVEY INFORMATION
Superintendent Hadfield provided the Board with information gathered from the latest telephone survey conducted by Patron Insight, a five-minute study of 400 locally registered voters.  The survey was in regards to a potential ballot issue to fund the replacement of Osage Beach Elementary and renovate Hurricane Deck Elementary.  Results show there has been meaningful, dramatic growth in the level of support since January 2011.  Support was even higher if the proposal would not require a tax increase.  

The Board directed Superintendent Hadfield to work with George K. Baum and Gilmore and Bell to draft simple ballot language, provide the Board with a projected cost of the ballot, a cost of the bonds, costs of a new building and building renovations, and also provide Patron Insight survey information and site information.


BOARD PRESIDENT’S WRAP-UP

This is an opportunity for the Board to report on upcoming meetings, meetings attended, registrations, and deadlines.  The following items were discussed:

· Legislative Forum, February 19, 2013

· Report on SHAC

· Report on Calendar Meeting – more frequent professional collaboration was the number one item of concern from the committee.

· President Masterson mentioned the valuable insight in Ken DeSieghardt’s book in light of a possible election and promoting our school district.  Mrs. Masterson asked Board members to return District books when finished with them to have available for future Board members.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

In compliance with State Statute 610.021 (closed meetings and closed records), the Board went into Executive Session for the following purposes:

1)

 Lease, purchase, or sale of real estate (610.021)(2).

2)

 Hiring, firing, disciplining, or promoting particular employees (610.021)(3).
3)     Scholastic probation, expulsion, or graduation of identifiable individuals, including records of individual test or examination scores (610.021)(6).
4)     Individually identifiable personnel records, performance ratings, or records pertaining to employees (610.021)(13).
5)    Records which are protected from disclosure by law (610.021)(14).
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